## MUNCY SCHOOL DISTRICT BOARD OF EDUCATION COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE MEETING

NOVEMBER 12, 2018 7:00 P.M.

The Muncy School District Board of Directors held a committee of the whole public meeting in the Muncy Junior/Senior High School Library, 200 West Penn Street, Muncy, Pennsylvania 17756.

Member of the board present: President Scott McLean, Vice President Lisa Sleboda, Mary Bennardi, Connie Coyner, Ty Fry, Rhondel Moyle, and Kim Walker. Robert Titman arrived at 7:02 P.M. Sarah Woodward was absent.

Members of the administration present: Superintendent Craig Skaluba, Assistant to the Superintendent for Curriculum and Instruction Kimberly Hamilton, Business Administrator David Edkin, High School Principal Timothy Welliver, Elementary Principal Billie Jo Grohol, Special Education Coordinator April Farrell and Athletic Director Curt Chilson.

President McLean called the meeting to order at 7 p.m. The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was recited. There were eleven visitors.

## COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE

The board heard a presentation by PSBA Representative Shane Pagnotti, which included recognition of Board Member Sleboda for her years of service to the board and the school district. Mrs. Grohol presented an assembly idea to the board called 'Barnhill Animal Preserve' and indicated that she would like to pursue. Mr. Chilson provided athletic updates. Dr. Skaluba provided an update on the maintenance/storage building and the project schedule and phasing. Greg Girven withdrew MAMA's request for money for the new band trailer and asked that their request for trip funding still be honored. Dr. Skaluba reviewed Muncy School District Performance Data with the Board.

## ANNOUNCEMENT OF EXECUTIVE SESSION

President McLean announced that an executive session for personnel would be held after the meeting.

There being no further business, Mr. Fry moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:53 p.m. Dr. Bennardi seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Doy En.

David Edkin, Board Secretary